
 
 
 
     February 18, 2015 
 
 
 
MEMORANDUM TO: Sunil Weerakkody, Chief 

PRA Operations and Human Factors Branch 
Division of Risk Assessment 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 

 
FROM: Douglas Copeland, Reliability and Risk Analyst /RA/ 
 PRA Operations and Human Factors Branch  
 Division of Risk Assessment 

Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
 
SUBJECT: SUMMARY OF FEBRUARY 5, 2015 PUBLIC MEETING BETWEEN 

THE NRC AND INDUSTRY TO DISCUSS THE DRAFT WHITE 
PAPER PREPARED BY THE NUCLEAR ENERGY INSTITUDE 
TREATMENT OF UNCERTAINTY IN RISK-INFORMED 
DECISIONMAKING WORKING GROUP 

 
 
On February 5, 2015, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff held a Category 2 
public meeting teleconference with the Nuclear Energy Institute (NEI) Treatment of Uncertainty 
in Risk-Informed Decisionmaking Working Group (WG).  The purpose of this meeting was to 
provide NRC WG feedback on the draft white paper prepared by NEI on the Treatment of 
Uncertainty in Risk-Informed Decisionmaking, Agencywide Documents Access and 
Management System (ADAMS) Accession Number ML15021A134.   
 
Sunil Weerakkody of the U.S. NRC led the meeting and summarized previous activities 
between the working groups.  He discussed the substantive comments included in the NRC’s 
WG feedback email (ADAMS Accession Number ML15035A078) and edited draft NEI white 
paper (ADAMS Accession Number ML15035A057).  Each of the participating NRC WG 
members were given an opportunity to discuss there edits and comments of the draft white 
paper.  Fernando Ferrante of the U.S. NRC discussed additional NRC WG comments that 
were included in email (ADAMS Accession Number ML15040A128) sent to NEI following the 
public meeting.  Members of the NEI WG were given an opportunity to provide feedback to 
NRC WG on the edited draft white paper.  No additional clarification was requested. 
 
The next steps for the WGs were discussed.  The NRC WG requested NEI provide a feasible 
timeline for submitting a revised white paper for NRC review.  The NRC WG suggested a 
milestone of February 28, 2015, to support briefing the Risk-Informed Steering Committees at 
their next public meeting.  NEI stated they will provide a feasible milestone after internal 
discussions with their staff.      
 
 
CONTACT:  Douglas Copeland, NRR/DRA  

(301) 415-1246 
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The meeting was attended by 15 individuals, primarily representing industry, non-governmental 
organizations, and NRC staff and management.  One member of the public attended and 
commented at the end of the meeting.  No feedback forms were received after the meeting. 
 
The meeting notice is available in ADAMS Accession Number ML15023A061. 
 
Enclosure: 
List of Attendees 
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LIST OF MEETING ATTENDEES 
 

Name Organization 
Fernando Ferrante* NRC
Anders Gilbertson* NRC 
Douglas Copeland  NRC 
Gareth Parry* ERIN 
Steve Pope* NUSCALE 

 Sunil Weerakkody NRC 
Ray Gallucci* NRC 
Brad Dolan* TVA 
Doug True* ERIN 
Victoria Anderson* NEI 
Jana Bergman* Scientech 
Jim Chapman* NEI 
Nathan Sui* NEI 
Steve Vaughn EPRI 

 Ronaldo Szilard* INL 
 Jeff Mitman* NRC 
 Bob Youngblood* INL 
 Marvin Lewis* Public 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

* Participated by teleconference 
 

ENCLOSURE 


